
 
 

 

AGENDA ITEM FOR SEPARATE DISTRIBUTION TO COUNCILLORS AND 
EXECUTIVE LEADERSHIP TEAM DUE TO DOCUMENT SIZE. 

THE ITEM IS ACCESSIBLE VIA THE COUNCIL WEBSITE OR BY 
CONTACTING GOVERNANCE ON 03 5662 9222. 

E.1 2016/17 LAND SALES PROGRAM – CONSIDER AND DETERMINE 
SUBMISSIONS – STRATEGIC REVIEW OF LANDHOLDINGS 
PROJECT 

 APPENDIX 1 – All Section 223 Submissions 

AGENDA APPENDIX 

Ordinary Meeting of Council 

Wednesday  24 August 2016 































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































Blady Grao;s WaiiCJby scats were found, together with native Swamp Rat burrowinp, White faced Heron!, Jre 

known to roost in the est<Jblished trees nearby. The sitP. audit has previously been provided to all CoLmcillors 

and is ava!IJble on reque~t. 

Community wishes ignored again 
The Venus Bay community has continually and repeatedly asserted Its preference for retaining all public 

open space and expanding and connecting areas where possible, as documented below: 

1. Venus Bay Public Open Space Final Report (SGSC 2007). This document identifies all open spaces- 31 

- and recommends retention, sale, consolidation, or purchase of adjoining land to extend. 

2. StratPian (TLVBA 2005). This document stresses the value residents place on retaining the status quo 

re development potential, given the general agreement that the peninsula should never have been 

subdivided. The great majority of respondents (83%) rated the natural environment as Important. 

3. In 2008 600 people attended a community meeting to protest against a proposed subdivision for a 

new housing estate at Venus Bay, which would have entailed further development of an already 

inappropriate subdivision. 

4. A petition opposed to the proposed sale of Council land containing over 1000 signatures. 

5. Friends of Venus Bay Peninsula (FVBP), Tarwin Lower Venus Bay Association (TLVBA) and Venus Bay 

Community Centre (VBCC) detailed submission re the Evaluation Matrix Strategic Land Review that 

objected to both the sale of land and the lack of consultation with the stakeholders. 

6. Combined VBCC and FVBP submission 2015 to the Strategic Land Review proposed sale of six council 

owned blocks of land at Venus Bay. 

Current lack of open space 
The recommended proportion of Public Open Space to residential and commercial allotments is at least five 

to ten per cent of land within a subdivision or township. Venus Bay has less than two per cent POS and we 

consider that this leaves no room for disposal of land and sets a target for council to purchase additional 

open space over time. Public Open Space provides a buffer against wall to wall development in an already 

congested estate. Today, with regulations regarding fire hazard reduction and drainage requirements for 

waste treatment plants, and as the size of housing increases to the extent that many houses require the 

block to be completely cleared, the open space value of these small pockets of undeveloped land is greatly 

enhanced. Poor planning is not remedied by reducing the amount of Public Open Space; rather it is by 

increasing the size and connectivity of these blocks that poor planning can be rectified. 

land Stewardship Project 
Under Council auspices the Venus Bay community have developed a reserve stewardship program that 

enables neighbouring landholders to maintain and enhance their local areas of POS. Council has stated that 

it costs them $5400 to maintain each area of POS. Apart from a yearly slashing of those blocks not already 

maintained by the community there is no evidence to support that claim at Venus Bay and the cost of 

maintenance argument cannot be used to support the sale of this land. 
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